
 
REPORT TO LANDULPH PARISH COUNCIL - WORKING GROUP UPDATE 

Please complete and submit this form for Working Group updates  
to be considered by Landulph Parish Council. 

TITLE 
 

Landulph Parish Climate Action Group 

DATE OF UPDATE 
 

12th July 2023 

ACTIVITIES TO REPORT 
 

10th July 2023 meeting: 
• Welcome to new member: Gerald Burn.  Group has 10 

members meeting monthly. 
• New logo and name change to Landulph Climate Group put 

forward for recommendation to Landulph Parish Council.  Logo 
to be developed by Gill Mannings Cox based on a design 
presented to the meeting. 

• NATURE RECOVERY.  Following visit to Tom Dereham’s 
Farm in May, group has been invited for another visit in late 
September to view crops and how climate change (drought and 
higher temperatures) has affected our local agriculture. We 
agreed that we would widen the visit to other interested 
members of the community as suggested by Tom. 

• Visit to other farms within the local community are to be sought 
as the group believes it can be more supportive if it is able to 
understand local practice in greater detail. 

• Hedgerows and verges within the Parish.  How can we educate 
and inform so that landowners preserve and maintain these 
valuable habitat corridors for our local wildlife in the future? 

• Temperate Rainforests within the local area.  With reference to 
a previous survey done in conjunction with PlantLife, the group 
would like to ensure these habitats are put on the map and 
species growing within them correctly identified. 

• Coombe Corner is now providing a way of informing local 
residents about our nature recovery activities through the new 
noticeboard and wildlife area.  Amanda to look after the 
noticeboard with a view to providing a ‘what to look out for 
this month’ and encouraging the community to share photos of 
wildlife they see locally with us.  We will publish suitable photos 
on our Instagram account.  All members to bring potential 
articles for display on the noticeboard to each meeting.  

• PUBLIC TRANSPORT.  Launching summer holiday 
competition with school and under 5’s on 12th & 13th July.  
Leaflets printed and being distributed.  Prizes still required for 
end of competition in September. 

• Decoration of bus shelter/public seating space at crossroads 
discussed.  

• YOUTH ENGAGEMENT.  Restoration of vegetable plot, 
soft fruit area and wildflower meadow beginning to take shape 
within school field.  Proving popular with pupils.  Can 
environmental projects, arranged locally, contribute to the Duke 



of Edinburgh award and encourage older children (teenagers) 
within the community to be more environmentally aware? 

• NEWSLETTER.  To coincide with the launch of the Tamara 
Coast-to-Coast walk, we will publish details and encourage 
public transport competition. 

• WEBSITE. We agreed that pictures (where available) should 
be included in the summary for recent articles.  

COUNCILLORS INVOLVED 
 

D Gregory, C Tagg, M Worth 

RECOMMENDATIONS 
(including any communications) 
 

1) Adopt more concise name (Landulph Climate Group – LCG) 
and a logo that reflects Landulph’s landscape and habitat. 

2) Arrange more visits to farms in the area 
3) Promote public transport through the competition and arrange 

sponsorship for prizes. 
4) Information about nature recovery to be posted on the new 

noticeboard at Coombe Corner (managed by Amanda) and 
where relevant photos of nature sightings to be posted to the 
group’s Instagram account. 

COSTS  
(ie contractor costs, purchase 
costs, ongoing costs) 
 
Detail any funding required from 
the Parish Council  
(Landulph Parish Council to 
consider affordability / budget / 
precept; and also whether it has 
the power to spend on this). 

Costs for materials for renovation and erection of noticeboard at 
Coombe Corner - £50.87.  This was approved previously by the Parish 
Council. 

Date of full Landulph Parish 
Council 

17th July 2023 

 


